Selectmen's Meeting September 6, 2016 4:00 pm

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members present were: Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman; Arthur Smadbeck and Michael J. Donaroma. Also present was Town Administrator Pamela Dolby.

At 4:00pm Ms. Serpa opened the meeting. There being nothing on the agenda she moved right into regular business.

The Board accepted a letter from Robert Ward resigning as Fence Viewer. They voted to advertise the position and write a letter of appreciation to Mr. Ward.

The Board then designated the following Board, Committee, and Commission members Special Municipal Employees and voted individually on each one by Mr. Smadbeck making the motion, Mr. Donaroma seconding and them all voting unanimously: Town Council, Labor Council, Moderator, Financial Advisory Committee, Planning Board, Board of Health, Conservation Commission, Historic District Commission, Park Commission, Edgartown School Committee, Community Preservation Committee, MVTV Representative, and the MV Land Bank Advisory Edgartown Members.

The Board then approved Yard Sales for the following: Barbara Magnuson, Bonny Deitz, and Ralph Wenner.

The Board appointed Donna Goodale as the Edgartown Representative to the MV Land Bank Advisory Board.

The Board approved MV Wine and Spirits to close for the season on 10/23/16.

The Board then proclaimed the week of September 5th to 11th as Suicide Prevention Week.

At 4:10 PM Mr. Smadbeck moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.

Approved:

Largaret E Same Chairman

Arthur Smadbeck

Michael J. Donaroma
Board of Selectmen

Respectfully submitted,

Kristy Rose Assistant